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NOVEMBER 2019 EDITION 2 NEWSLETTER  

“Life can only be understood 

backwards; but it must be lived 

forwards.”  

  Søren Kierkegaard   
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Dear Parents/Carers,  

As you will be aware from our previous newsletter, learners have been taking part in a wide      

variety of events: Anti-Bullying week, Road Safety week, Children in Need and “No Pens” day. I 

hope that you enjoy looking at the photographs we have included in the newsletter and that they 

help you to gain an understanding of some of the activities learners took part in to help them 

gain a better understanding about each individual area.  

On Thursday 21st November the High Sherriff of Warwickshire visited the school. The learners   

enjoyed talking with him and having the opportunity to find out more about his role. Since his 

visit I have received a letter from him. Below are some extracts of his letter. 

“I have met some lovely children and staff whose hearts are only concerned with their pupils…. All 

working with each other to deliver an exceptional education to each individual child” 

“Warwickshire is lucky to have a plethora of unsung heroes in one place” 

We also had a Safeguarding audit by the NSPCC on the same day and have received some very 

positive feedback from this.  

We are currently preparing for our end of term celebrations. As per our tradition, learners will be 

running a variety of stalls. One of the classes has decided to run be a tombola and therefore they 

would be very grateful if you could donate items for their stall. (As we are a school we cannot 

accept alcohol). We also have a class asking for any old plain intact Christmas decorations that 

pupils maybe able to decorate.   

I look forward to meeting with many of you either at our next Parent’s afternoon on the        

Thursday 12th December between 4:00pm and 6:00pm or on the last day of term where we will 

hold our celebration assembly, Family buffet and Fair. 

Our Family Footings Team, Therapists and some of the Compassionate School’s Team and myself 

are also in school every Thursday night between 5:30pm and 7:15pm if you would like to have a 

coffee and chat. 

Kind Regards,  

Nicola Wells. 
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The Midnight Hour 
Authors: Benjamin Read and Laura Trinder 
 

A feast of funny, fearsome, folklore-laced fantasy for readers of 8 to 

12. The Midnight Hour (Chicken House), from storytelling partners 

Benjamin Read and Laura Trinder, features bold Emily, who’s lost 

both parents somewhere in the Midnight Hour, a dark Victorian Lon-

don   suspended for ever in time and inhabited by the mysterious 

Night Folk. As she encounters an embodied Library, a policeman with 

superpowers and an appalling predator, Emily grapples with what it may cost to find and save 

her family. Anarchic humour, rich imagination and poetic writing, interspersed with elegant 

line drawings, add up to pure delight – with a stowaway hedgehog as a bonus.  

On Friday 15th November 2019 we celebrated  

Children in Need, we raised £71.32!   

https://guardianbookshop.com/midnight-hour-9781911490906.html?utm_source=editoriallink&utm_medium=merch&utm_campaign=article
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HIGH SHERIFF VISIT 
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Evidence shows that there is a direct link between poor attendance and underachievement. 

Students not in school are more at risk of failing to achieve. 

The law requires that parent/carers are responsible for ensuring that their children attend 

school. 

We expect your child to attend the Academy every day unless: 

 They are too ill to attend. 

 They have a medical appointment that can only be made in Academy hours. 

 Other extreme circumstances where permission has been agreed by the Principal. 

Unauthorised absence will be input if your child is absent and we have not been notified or the 

absence explained. 

We do not authorise holidays during term time. If you require your child to be absent from the 

Academy for extreme              

circumstances you will need to 

write to the Principal. 

 We will contact you on the 

first day of absence, at 

home or work, if you have 

not  previously informed 

us of the reason. 

 Any parent who takes their 

child on a leave of absence 

without the Principals    

authorisation will be sent 

an attendance letter 1. If 

the absence is 5 days or 

over this may result in a 

Fixed Penalty notice. 

ATTENDANCE PROTOCOL 
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NO PENS DAY WEDNESDAY 
Wednesday 14th November 2019 

This year we fully embraced and celebrated No-Pens-Day Wednesday. This is a national 

initiative that encourages schools to put down their pens and to run a day of speaking 

and listening activities. Many classes spent the whole day doing activities such as de-

bates, functional skills, model making and playing verbal description games.  

 

The day was a great success. Learners thought it was a great idea and enjoyed the range 

of activities. It also raised staff awareness around the importance of verbal communica-

tion skills. If you would like to get involved, have a go at some of the activities below.  

Amy Wilkins,   

Speech and Language Therapist for Quest Academy. 
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NO PENS DAY WEDNESDAY 
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QUEST ANTI-BULLYING STEPPED APPROACH 

ANTI-BULLYING STEPPED          

BULLYING CONFIRMED? 

YES NO 

 

Discussed with Pastoral Team 

STEP 2 

Actions 

 Parental Meeting with Assistant        

Principal 

 Additional intervention 

 Meeting with appropriate internal/

external agency  

STEP 1   

Actions 

 Meeting with Behaviour Lead 

 Bullying intervention 

 “Making it Right” session 

 Restorative Practice 

 Agree and sign Behaviour Contract 

STEP 3 

Actions 

 Parental meeting involving Principal 

Repeated bullying behaviour recorded on  

Behaviour System, move to STEP 1 

If bullying behaviour persists move to  

STEP 2 

Bullying behaviour still persists move to 

STEP 3 

During Anti-Bullying Week learners took part 

in a range of activities. We also created a     

noticeboard to display some of the work 

learners created. 
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FOOD TECH IN TERM ONE 
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SAFEGUARDING 
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We would like to invite all of our families to our Christmas celebration and fair festivities on 

Friday 20th December 2019. Our learners are currently working hard to prepare their class 

stalls and short video presentation, and would love for you to share in the wonderful pro-

gress the school has made since moving into our new building.  

The programme of festivities is as follows:  

9.30-10.00 Celebration Assembly (families only due to space) 

10.00-10.30 Presentation from Dr Anna May (Clinic Psychologist) - principles of PACE  

10.30-10.45 Tea & Coffee 

10.45-11.45 Christmas Fair & Buffet  

Learners will be going home at 12.00 on this day so should you wish to take your child/

young person with you please make sure you inform the transport/taxi company of this so 

that they are aware and the class/office team in advance.  

Each class is running a stall and will be grateful of any donations of the following:  

Clean empty jars           Sweet donations                  Soft toys 

Tombola items: old but good condition toys, boxes of chocolates, books, bubble bath/

toiletries, no alcohol please. 

Please ensure you label any donations with your child/young person’s class so that they can 

be passed on appropriately.  

Yours Sincerely,  

Peter Murkett  

Teacher/Community & Enterprise Lead 

QUEST CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION & FAIR 
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ROAD SAFETY WEEK    
For Road Safety Week we had a visit from Zoo Lab.  

CURRENT VACANCIES AT QUEST ACADEMY 

Facilities Assistant/Maintenance Assistant/Caretaker 

Closing Date – 29th November 2019 

Actual Salary £16,980.99 to £20,695.58 

Interviews to be held w/c 2nd December 2019 

Hours of work: 38 hours per week, 52 weeks per year 

https://macintyrecharity.current-vacancies.com/Jobs/
Advert/1806962?cid=1347&s=False&t=Maintenance-Assistant

---Caretaker&l=Rugby 

MacIntyre Academies Trust is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of         

children, young people and vulnerable adults. All positions will require an enhanced Disclosure 

and Barring Service check and registration with the DBS Update Service together with all other 

relevant recruitment checks including obtaining references.   

During this session learners learnt about the different animals and about road safety. 

https://macintyrecharity.current-vacancies.com/Jobs/Advert/1806962?cid=1347&s=False&t=Maintenance-Assistant---Caretaker&l=Rugby
https://macintyrecharity.current-vacancies.com/Jobs/Advert/1806962?cid=1347&s=False&t=Maintenance-Assistant---Caretaker&l=Rugby
https://macintyrecharity.current-vacancies.com/Jobs/Advert/1806962?cid=1347&s=False&t=Maintenance-Assistant---Caretaker&l=Rugby
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Quest Contact details  

Quest Academy,  

Anderson Avenue,  

Rugby  

Warwickshire 

CV22 5PE 

E: quest.office@macintyreacademies.org 

T: 01788 593 112  

 

How to contact members of staff: 

Please contact Reception if you would like to speak with a member of staff. You will either 

be transferred or reception will e-mail the member of staff to let them know that you have 

called. 

Reporting pupil absence and lateness:  

If your child is absent for more than 7 days you will need to provide a doctors  certificate. If 

we do not receive a doctors note and have not seen your child we will have no alternative 

Please can we remind parent/carers to call school on 01788 593 112, before 9am if 

your child may be late or is unwell.  

TERM DATES FOR 2019 - 20: 
Autumn Term 2   

Thursday 7th November - Friday 20th December  

Thursday 12th December  - Parents Afternoon 4-6pm 

Christmas Holiday  

Monday 23rd   December - Friday 3rd   January 

Spring Term 1- Monday 6th January - Friday 14th February  

February Half Term- Monday 17th February - Friday 21st February  

Spring Term 2 – Monday 24th February - Friday 3rd April 

The early May bank holiday in 2020 will move from Monday 4 May to Friday 8 May to mark 

the 75th anniversary of VE Day.   

Warwickshire school term dates have been updated to reflect this, with Monday 4 May 2020 

now designated a normal school day.   


